
December 29, 1981 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their end of the year meeting on Tuesday, 

December 29, 1981 at 7:00 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman Home 

Road.  All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Willis Waybright, 

carried.   

 The treasurer’s report was accepted by motion of Waybright, 2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.  

 The plans of Howard S. Schwartz were approved by motion of Jim Neth, 2
nd

 by 

Waybright, carried.   

 The James C. Hunt, Jr. plans were approved by motion of Waybright, 2
nd

 by Neth, 

carried.   

 The plans of Gideon Stoltzfus were approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by 

Waybright, carried.   

 The 1982 Budget was adopted by motion of Waybright, 2
nd

 by Neth, carried.  The 

tax rate is the same as last year - 6 mills.  The total budget for the year 1982 is 

$183,577.00.   

 Bridge - everything is ready except the weather!!!! 

 Take over of roads - Snyder made motion to take over Harney, Fish and Game and 

Bulk Plant Roads upon the roads being repaired to proper specifications, 2
nd

 by Neth, 

carried.  Supervisors to notify Charles Scoot of their decision.  (Snyder also to discuss this 

with solicitor.)   

 Willis Waybright attended his final meeting and was congratulated for his 12 years 

of service to the township.  He was thanked by the board members for dutifully serving in 

this capacity for 12 years.   

 Re-organization meeting January 4, 1982 at 7:00 p.m.  

 Meeting adjourned at 8:37 p.m. by motion of Waybright, 2
nd

 by Neth, carried.  


